

## THE SHERROUSE FAMILY

## BRAZIL

Finally, brethren, PRAY FOR US, II Thess. 3:1a



**Baptism on Easter Sunday** 

Dear Friends and Churches,

April 2024

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. I want to start out by thanking you all for your prayers. We know you must be praying, because the Lord has done so much for us this past month. Some personal needs were met through some unexpected special love offerings in answer to our prayers. We praise the Lord for those of you who He used to answer our prayers (2 Cor. 9:14-15)!

In my last letter I mentioned a young man named Guilherme who left our church 10 years ago on bad terms, and how he had returned asking for forgiveness. I am happy to say that he has been faithful this first month back and has shown a true attitude of repentance. Please continue to pray for him as I had always had high hopes for this young man. He still holds to the conviction that the Lord has called him to preach. Right now, he is coming and quietly listening while telling me how grateful he is to the Lord for a second chance.



Tonight (I'm writing this on Easter March 31st) at the end of our service I baptized the young man, Luiz Otávio, whom I mention as well in my last letter. What a blessing to see his continued zeal and desire to grow! His family needs your prayers, as although his parents have come back to church with his sisters they are not as faithful, nor zealous, as their newly saved 16-year-old son Luiz Otávio. I'm sure that you pastors who are reading this will agree when I say it's hard to figure people, isn't it?

Also, tonight I had the privilege to baptize Reni, his wife Manuela and daughter Alana. Little Alice was the only one in the family not baptized because she's still young and not ready yet. We praise the Lord for this family who was won to the Lord by one of our ladies, sister Andrea, who sells perfumes and such out of her home. Manuela was a client, and this is how sister Andrea met and started witnessing her. Believe me when I say it has been a long road for this family to get where they are today, and only the Lord Jesus Christ could do what has been done in their lives! Speaking of families being transformed, we have a new family in church that just got saved, Thiago, Livinia, and their two daughters. After they visited our church, Brother Hudson, our visitation director, visited them and won the whole family to Christ. Please pray for their spiritual growth. I want to ask that you continue to pray for our building situation. We are looking and praying for God's direction. May God continue to bless all of you back home.

For His Harvest,

The Sherrouse Family

Please Send Support and Correspondence To: Bible Baptist Mission, Inc. P.O. Box 17615, Pensacola, FL 32522 / Director: Jonathan Richmond / Phone: (850) 474-6970 / E-Mail: bbmi.director@gmail.com

Sent By: Faith Baptist Church, Ft. Smith, AR. / Pastor Paul Sherrouse / Phone: (479) 646-8626

/ E-Mail: pastorfbcfs@yahoo.com

Our E-Mail: kjbmattjodi@yahoo.com Our Phone: (850) 308-5724 (Vonage)

